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Procedural Order Re: Motion to Cancel Certain Hearing Dates and Rebuttal Deadline 

On January 25, 2022, Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. (Unitil) filed a joint motion to 

cancel the hearings scheduled on February 7, 8, and 11, 2022. Unitil’s motion, in which 

the New Hampshire Department of Energy, the Office of the Consumer Advocate, the New 

Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, Conservation Law Foundation, Clean 

Energy New Hampshire, and ChargePoint, Inc. joined, also requested the Commission to 

cancel, without prejudice, the January 28, 2022 deadline for filing rebuttal testimony. 

Unitil stated that the parties have reached a comprehensive agreement in principle, which 

they are in the process of memorializing, so that they anticipate the hearings scheduled on 

February 7, 8, and 11, 2022, as well as the January 28, 2022 deadline, will not be 

necessary. 

Therefore, the Commission has CANCELLED the hearings scheduled in the 

above-captioned matter on February 7, 8, and 11, 2022. In addition, the Commission 

has CANCELLED the January 28, 2022 deadline for rebuttal testimony but, upon 

request, may order rebuttal testimony to be filed by a new deadline to which the 

parties have agreed. The hearings on February 14 and 15, 2022 will go forward as 

scheduled, starting each day at 9:00 a.m. They will be conducted in accordance with 

the hearing guidelines issued on November 18, 2021 using a hybrid hearing format. 

See Procedural Order dated January 21, 2022. 
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So ordered, this twenty-sixth day of January, 2022. 
 

 
  
      _________________________ 

Daniel C. Goldner 
Presiding Officer 
Chairman 




